
April 6, 2022 

Dear Congress, 

It's time to act on climate. 

More than 40 percent of Americans experienced a climate-related disaster in 2021. 
From deadly heat waves to hurricanes that left millions without power to wildfires that 
destroyed thousands of homes, the message is clear: our climate can't wait. 

The good news is that it doesn't have to. Congress can act this month to usher in a 
decade of clean energy growth. As community leaders, local officials, health 
professionals, small business owners, environmental organizations, and citizens, we're 
coming together to urge you to seize this opportunity to address the defining challenge 
of our time-climate change-by passing a package of climate investments by April. 

The best climate bill is one that can pass. Thankfully, as President Biden recently said, 
many of you-and most of your constituents-already support a more than $500 billion 
suite of climate and environmental investments, anchored by tax incentives for 
renewable energy generation and electric vehicles. 

Tax credits for technologies like wind and solar have driven progress through the last 
decade. We've seen 52 percent annual growth in solar since the Investment Tax Credit 
for solar was enacted, and wind energy has tripled since a large investment was made 
in the Production Tax Credit in 2009. But there's much more we can do to tap clean, 
green, renewable power sources. 

A ten-year package of tax incentives could cut power sector emissions to between 64% 
and 73% below 2005 levels by 2031. These incentives are a critical component of 
meeting President Joe Biden's climate goals of 50-52 percent reduction from 2005 
levels in economy-wide net greenhouse gas pollution by 2030 and a carbon pollution­
free power sector by 2035. 

Not only would these investments help tackle climate change, they'd also save lives. 
Pollution from burning fossil fuels is estimated to be responsible for more than 1 in 10 
deaths in the U.S. each year-more than 350,000 total deaths in 2018. 

The consequences of falling short are clear. With heat waves, droughts and wildfires 
picking up throughout the country, we're feeling the impacts right now. The decisions we 
make today will continue to shape America for generations to come-and will determine 
if we're able to preserve a livable future. Every solar panel, every ton of pollution 
avoided matters. That is why, again, we implore you to do everything you can to act on 
climate. 



We urge you to move us toward a brighter future by passing a bill by April that includes 
clean energy tax credits, along with any other environmental provisions that enjoy 
sufficient support. 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Steve Adler 
City of Austin, Texas 

Mayor Sylvester Turner 
City of Houston, Texas 

Mayor Eric Johnson 
City of Dallas, Texas 

Mayor Jim Ross 
City of Arlington, Texas 

� 
or Oscar Leeser 

City of El Paso, Texas 


